
 
 

 

 

Heart of Jesus Catholic Church 
Maronite Rite 

 

 

Pastor: Reverend Rabih Aoun, M.L.M. 

  
 
 

WEEKEND MASSES 
Saturday at 4:00 pm (English) 

Sunday at 11:00 am (English + Arabic) 

WEEKDAY MASSES Monday through Thursday at 12:00 noon 

CONFESSIONS Saturday 3:00 pm  -  3:45 pm 

OFFICE HOURS 
Monday through Friday from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm 

Closed on:  Holy Days of Obligation and Federal Holidays 

 
1800 NE 6th Court 

Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33304 

Tel: (954) 522-3939 
 

Fax: (954) 522-3949 

 www.heartofjesus.org office@heartofjesus.org 
 



 

 

WHO ARE THE MARONITES? 
 
 
 

The Maronite Church is one of 22 Eastern Rites of the Catholic Church, under the 
authority of the Pope. It dates back to the early Christians of Antioch (Syria) where 
Jesus’ followers “were called Christians for the first time” (Acts 11:26). The actual 
name “Maronite” is derived from the name of Saint Maron, who was a priest and 
hermit, and died around the year 410 AD. 
 

As part of the Roman Catholic Church, the Maronites profess the same beliefs in the 
Dogmatic and Moral teachings of the Church and celebrate the same seven 
Sacraments. Their liturgical celebrations are more unique and reflect their early 
Apostolic beginnings. For example, in some prayers and hymns of the Mass, the 
Maronites still use Syriac, a dialect of the Aramaic language spoken by Jesus and his 
Apostles, and incense is regularly used. 
 

During the civil and religious persecutions of the 7th century, the Maronites fled 
their churches and monasteries in the plains of Syria, and took refuge in the verdant 
mountains and caves of nearby Lebanon. Since then, Lebanon has been considered 
the homeland of the Maronite Church.  
 

Millions of Maronites now live in various countries throughout the world, but their 
Mother Church remains in Lebanon. The current Maronite Patriarch, Bechara Peter 
Rai, was made a Cardinal by Pope Benedict XVI, in November of 2012. Cardinal Rai 
lives at the Maronite Patriarchal residence in Bkerke, Lebanon.  
 

The United States is home to two Maronite Eparchies (Dioceses). The Most Reverend 
Gregory Mansour is our Bishop who resides in Brooklyn, New York. Bishop Mansour 
is a member of the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB), as is the 
Maronite Bishop of the Western Eparchy, the Most Reverend Elias Zaidan who 
resides in Los Angeles. 
 



History of Heart of Jesus Church 
2012-2025 

By Chorbishop Michael G. Thomas, JCD 

 
With the ever-growing population of South Florida, in 2010 the Most Reverend Gregory Mansour, the 
Bishop of our Eparchy (Diocese) of Saint Maron of Brooklyn, began to consider the establishment of a 
church for the Maronite faithful of Broward County to compliment the Maronite Parish of Our Lady of 
Lebanon in Miami, which had been established in 1973. 
 
Having reviewed demographic studies, Bishop Gregory purchased the “Unity Church of Christ of Fort 
Lauderdale,” on June 27, 2011, hoping to establish a new spiritual home for the Maronites of 
Broward County. The purchase price of the waterfront property, which included a church and parish 
hall (but no rectory), was $2,400,000.00. This purchase was made possible thanks to a grant from the 
Anthony R. Abraham Foundation, in the amount of $1,000,000.00, and through a loan from the 
Knights of Columbus. Bishop Gregory named the new church in honor of the Sacred Heart using a 
more direct translation of the Arabic:  Qalb Yasoo’, “Heart of Jesus.” 
 
At the time of the closing, the Eparchy immediately took possession of the parish hall and slowly 
began to renovate the interior of the building which had previously been sub-divided into many small 
rooms. This included demolishing most of the make-shift interior walls to open the space to allow for 
a hall that could seat 150 people. Two offices, two classrooms, a kitchen, and restrooms were 
maintained. Porcelain tile floors were installed, new internet and phone services were established, 
the lighting and electricity were repaired (including a new electrical panel), and the entire space was 
freshly painted. The costliest part of the hall renovations was the installation of hurricane resistant 
exterior doors, which replaced all of the wooden doors which had been greatly damaged by termite 
infestation. In fact, pest control technicians were kept quite busy in the first few months eliminating 
termites and rodents. Finally, new tables and chairs were purchased for the hall as well as office 
furniture and equipment. 
 
Also, at the time of closing, the Eparchy became responsible for the up-keep of the grounds. The 
spacious gardens were horribly overgrown and infested with Norwegian rats and large land crabs. 
The parking lot was quite deteriorated, many of the parking cement bumpers were crushed, and the 
striping had practically disappeared. It took many months and several thousand dollars to clear out 
the jungle and make the parking lot and landscaping a healthy and presentable environment. 
 
In accordance with the purchase agreement, the church building continued to be used by the Unity 
Church of Christ for 6 months from the closing date. They vacated the church on December 27, 2011. 
By then, the hall and the grounds were in good shape. With a scheduled opening date of January 6, 
2012, that left only 11 days, including New Year’s Day, to make the necessary changes to the interior 
of the church. 
 
During those very few days, the sanctuary, which is the raised platform for the altar, the tabernacle, 
and the pulpits, was too narrow in depth for Catholic worship, so it had to be extended out about 6 
feet, and steps needed to be added. That entire area was then covered in porcelain tile. The pews, 
which had been angled, were straightened out, mildewed carpeting was removed, the sound system 



and lighting were updated, and the entire interior was painted. Thanks to donations from the 
Archdiocese of Miami1, the Diocese of Fall River (Massachusetts)2, and various churches3 and priests, 
all of the sanctuary furnishings and appointments were put into place. Through the Grace of God, all 
of the work had been completed by January 6th. 
 
On November 1, 2011, the Feast of All Saints, Chorbishop Michael G. Thomas, the Vicar General and 
Chancellor of the Eparchy, was assigned by Bishop Gregory as the founding pastor (administrator) of 
this new church (while maintaining his other assignments). Deacon John Jarvis was also assigned to 
assist Chorbishop Michael at the new church. 
 
Chorbishop Michael had been supervising the work taking place since the purchase of the property, 
and now the time had come for him to begin preparing for the spiritual and pastoral needs for the 
formation of a new mission. (A church community is called a “mission” until it becomes very well 
established, then it becomes a “parish”). Thanks to the assistance of Father Elie Mikhael, the Pastor 
of Our Lady of Lebanon in Miami, a mailing list of Maronite families in Broward County had been 
drawn up, as best as possible, and Bishop Gregory and Chorbishop Michael began reaching out to 
those Maronites by letter. Father Elie also made several announcements at the Miami parish. We 
were further blessed to have been given good exposure in the newspapers of the Archdiocese of 
Miami: The Florida Catholic, and of Fort Lauderdale’s Sun Sentinel. Thanks to word of mouth and 
again, the Grace of God, the news of the opening this new mission spread. 
 
The inaugural Divine Liturgy took place on January 6, 2012, the Feast of the Epiphany. The church was 
packed as Chorbishop Michael celebrated the Mass, blessed the Epiphany Water, and used that 
water to bless the entire building. Exactly one year later, January 6, 2013, Bishop Gregory 
Consecrated the church and the altar in the presence of Archbishop John Clement Favalora (Emeritus 
of Miami), Bishop George Coleman (Fall River), Bishop Frank Caggiano (Bridgeport, CT), Chorbishop 
Michael, and several priests and deacons. The relic of Saint Sharbel (a piece of his bone) was then 
permanently placed in the altar. 
 
Since the day of its inauguration, attendance at all religious services has been extraordinary. 
Parishioners and friends have been most supportive and have contributed toward the many 
renovations that have been made and continue to make the church a safer and more beautiful House 
of God. Over time, stained glass windows4 were designed and installed, a confessional and a 
baptistery were added, and the sacristy (the vesting room for the clergy) was redone. Eventually, 
thanks to a parish Capital Campaign, the roofs of the church and hall were replaced with original 

 
1 The Main Altar, the Pulpit, and the celebrant’s chair originally from the Saint Luke’s Church in Coconut Creek, which had 
been closed. 
2 The Tabernacle, the statue of the Sacred Heart, the Processional Cross, and the Monstrance from their archived church 
goods of closed churches. The statue of the Virgin Mary was later donated to compliment the one of the Sacred Heart. 
3 The Baptismal Font was a gift from Our Lady of Lebanon Maronite Cathedral in Brooklyn, NY; A large crucifix and some 
liturgical vessels from Saint Rafka Maronite Retreat Center in Shelbourne, VT, which had been closed. 
4 The first window to be installed was the Rose Window of the Heart of Jesus in the choir loft, then the other windows 
were added little by little: St. Jospeh, St. Jude, Our Lady of Lebanon, St. Rita, St. Maron, St. Sharbel, St. Therese, St. Anne, 
St. John Maron, St. Padre Pio, St. John the Baptist, and St. Michael. The large window behind the Tabernacle is the 
Crucifixion. The names of the donors of these windows and all of the church appointments are engraved on “Donors’ 
Plaques” in the vestibule of the church.  



Florida white cement tiles, and all of the 7 air-conditioning/heating units were replaced. Hurricane 
resistant doors and protective glass were installed. 
 
Immediately upon the opening of the church, religious education classes for children, as well as a 
choir, altar servers, and an MYO (youth organization) were established. The Pastor’s Advisory Board 
was formed and held its first meeting on June 25, 2012, and a Ladies Guild met for the first time on 
September 17 of the same year. The first meeting of the Men’s Club took place in 2015. 
 
We are thankful that in 2013, some parishioners took the initiative to form 2 groups to sustain our 
parish in prayer: The Family of the Sacred Heart and the Saint Sharbel Prayer Group. Both of these 
have grown steadily in number and have been faithful to their charism. Also, for several years the 
parish has been involved in providing monthly food supplies for the local Saint Vincent de Paul 
Society. The parish also sponsored the international study program: Women of Grace in 2024-2025. 
Several ladies of the parish participated and found it to be a wonderful tool for the understanding 
and deepening of their faith.    
 
In July of 2014, a rectory (priest’s house) was purchased in Oakland Park. It was bought for 
$145,000.00 in cash! Much of this amount was thanks to a generous gift from Deacon John and Faith 
Jarvis. In a short 9 months the rectory was extensively renovated and newly furnished, thanks to the 
hard work and contributions of parishioners and friends. Chorbishop Michael moved into this parish 
home in April of 2015. Since then, the roof has been replaced, and hurricane resistant windows and 
doors have been installed. 
 
To celebrate the 10th anniversary of the opening of the church in 2022, all of the pews were 
reupholstered and refinished, a porcelain tile floor was installed in the entire church, and the interior 
and exterior of the church and hall were repainted. Also on this occasion, our “mission” church was 
officially established as a “parish” by Bishop Gegory Mansour. 
 
Thanks to an additional grant from the Anthony Abraham Foundation, the kindness of Bishop 
Gregory, and to the hard work and generosity of our parishioners, the mortgage was paid in full in 
November of 2024!  
 
In May of 2025, thanks to a grant received from the Koch Foundation, the parish hall was fitted with 
hurricane resistant windows, thus securing all of our parish buildings as best as possible. 
 
On June 1, 2025, upon the retirement of the parish’s founding pastor, Chorbishop Michael G. 
Thomas, a new pastor (administrator) has been appointed to lead the parish, Reverend Father Rabih 
Aoun, MLM. 
 
The Lord has greatly blessed this church with remarkable success thanks to his abundant graces and 
to the dedication and generosity of her parishioners, friends, and benefactors. May he continue to 
have us flourish and grow in the love of his Sacred Heart! 
 
 
 

 



 

 

Sacred Heart of Jesus 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Promises of Our Lord 

For Souls Devoted to His Sacred Heart 
 

Message given by Jesus to Saint Margaret-Mary 

Alacoque. 

 

  1.  I will give them all the graces necessary in  

       their state of life. 

 

  2.  I will grant peace to their houses. 

 

  3.  I will comfort them in all their afflictions. 

 

  4.  I will be their secure refuge in life, and above  

       all in death. 

 

  5.  I will grant large blessings to all of their  

       undertakings. 

 

  6.  Sinners shall find in my heart the infinite  

       ocean of mercy. 

 

  7.  Tepid souls shall grow fervent. 

 

  8.  Fervent souls shall quickly mount to high  

       perfection. 

 

  9.  I will bless every place where a picture of my  

       heart is set up and honored. 

 

10.  I will give to priests the gift of touching the  

       most hardened hearts. 

 

11.  Those who shall promote this devotion shall  

       have their names written in my heart, never to  

       be blotted out. 

 

12.  I promise to all those who shall receive  

       Communion on the First Friday of nine  

       consecutive months the grace of final  

       repentance; they shall not die in my  

       displeasure, nor without receiving the  

       Sacraments; my divine heart shall be their  

       assured refuge at the last hour. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

ADVERTISING IN OUR  

PARISH BULLETIN & WEBSITE 

The donation for an advertisement to run in our bulletin 

every weekend for an entire year, beginning at the end of 

August 2025, is as follows: 

 

  •  Business Card (size 2 ½ x 1 ½):       $   250.00          

  •  Double Business Card (size 1 ½ x 5): $   400.00 

  •  1/3 of a Page (size 8 ½ x 3 ½):      $   700.00            

  •  Half a Page (size 8 ½ x 5 ½):      $1,000.00     

  •  Full Page (size 8 ½ x 11):                    $2,000.00       

 

Please provide us with an electronic copy of your 

advertisement. 

If interested, please call the office at 954-522-3939 or 

email us at office@heartofjesus.org. 
 

Pope Leo XIV’s prayer to the Sacred Heart of Jesus: 

 

Lord, I come to your tender heart today, 

to you who have words that set my heart ablaze, 

to you who pour out compassion on the little ones and the poor, 

on those who suffer, and on all human miseries. 

 

I desire to know you more, to contemplate you in the Gospel, 

to be with you and learn from you 

and from the charity with which you allowed yourself 

to be touched by all forms of poverty. 

 

You showed us the Father’s love by loving us without measure 

with your divine and human heart. 

 

Grant all your children the grace of encountering you. 

Change, shape, and transform our plans, 

so that we seek only you in every circumstance: 

in prayer, in work, in encounters, and in our daily routine. 

 

From this encounter, send us out on mission, 

a mission of compassion for the world 

in which you are the source from which all consolation flows. 

 

Amen. 

 



HEART OF JESUS CATHOLIC CHURCH
MARONITE RITE

Please Join Us For

HIGH TEA

$20 PER PERSON
12PM

September 07, 2025



 

11th Sunday of PentecoSt 
auguSt 17, 2025 

 

Heart of Jesus Maronite Catholic Church          1800 N.E. 6th Court, Fort Lauderdale, FL  33304          Tel:  954-522-3939 

DIVINE LITURGY INTENTIONS  
 

  August Memorial Offering 

In memory of George Antoon 
(By Kristin, Taylor, and Ella Kella) 

 

Sat. 08/16   

4:00 pm             For the Souls in Purgatory 
     
       

Sun. 08/17  11th Sunday of Pentecost 

 11:00 am   For Virginia Jabour 

   By Joe Shaia 
 

Mon 08/18  -  Fri. 08/22 NO MASS 
 

Sat. 08/23   

4:00 pm             For the intentions of 

   Saleem Aziz Thomas on his 

   19th Birthday and for the intentions of  

   Antonio Vomvolakis, Jr. and Family 
           

Sun. 08/24  12th Sunday of Pentecost 

 11:00 am   For Michel and Farizeh Sassine 

   By John Sassine and Family 
 

 

 

Monthly Memorial 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Would you like to memorialize a friend or loved one, 

living or deceased during a month of the year? 

Consider sponsoring the gifts used on the Altar and in 

the Sanctuary.  These include the hosts, water, and 

wine used in the celebration of the Divine Liturgy, and 

the sanctuary candle.  Your donation of $150.00 will 

cover these gifts for the month. 

 

 

 

                                    zelle@heartofjesus.org 
 

 

 

 

For more information please contact the parish office 

at office@heartofjesus.org or 954-522-3939 
 

 

Mark Your Calendars 

 

Sunday, September 07, 2025: 
“High Tea” at Noon 

 

Saturday, October 18, 2025: 
Dinner and Hafli 

Featuring: 

The Violin Master Lebnen Khalil 

7:00 pm – Midnight 

 

Friday and Saturday, November 7 & 8, 2025: 
Annual Heart of Jesus Flea Market 

 

WE NEED YOUR TREASURES! 

Please start to put aside any items you may have for our 

Parish Flea Market. 
 

Religious Education and MYO 
 

          Religious education classes for our children are 

held most Sundays from Mid-September to May 1. 
 

          Registration for religious education and for the 

MYO (Maronite Youth Organization) are now open. 
 

          The registration forms are available at the back 

of the Church in the Vestibule. 
  
For more information, please contact Father Rabih at 

the parish office. 
 

PARISH FINANCES 

August 09 & 10  

Collection Basket              $   1,199.00     

Automated Bank Checks  $      225.00    

Electronic Payments   $        65.00  

Candles     $      126.00      

    Total     $   1,615.00 
 

Thank You for your generosity and support. 
 

 

 

 

                          zelle@heartofjesus.org 

 

 

 

 



H E A R T  O F  J E S U S  C A T H O L I C  C H U R C H  

M A R O N I T E  R I T E  
1 8 0 0  N . E .  6 t h  C o u r t  

F O R T  L A U D E R D A L E ,  F L O R I D A   3 3 3 0 4  

 
Religious Education Registration 

or 

MYO Registration   

2025-2026 

 

 
Is your Family currently registered in the Parish as Parishioners Y_____ N_____  

(If not, you must register on the reverse side of this page) 

 

Child’s name_____________________________________________   Age_________ 

     Last       First   Middle 

 

Current Grade__________      School Currently Attending________________________ 

 

Home Address _________________________________________________________ 

 

City/State_______________________________________________ Zip____________ 

 

Date of Birth___________________ Place of Birth_____________________________ 

 

Father’s Name __________________________________ Best Phone_____________ 

 

Mother’s Name__________________________________ Best Phone_____________ 

 

Best Email address______________________________________________________ 

 

Place of Baptism _____________________ (Baptismal Certificate needed, if not already submitted) 

 

Confirmation  Y_____ N_____ 

 

Church__________________________________________________ Date__________ 

 

First Holy Communion  Y_____ N_____ 

 

Church__________________________________________________ Date__________ 

 

Permission to Photograph Child   Y ______  N ________ 

 

 

 

______________________________________________________________________ 

Parent Signature               



H E A R T  O F  J E S U S  C A T H O L I C  C H U R C H  

M A R O N I T E  R I T E  
1 8 0 0  N . E .  6 t h  C o u r t  

F O R T  L A U D E R D A L E ,  F L O R I D A   3 3 3 0 4  

 
 
 
 
 

Religious Education / MYO Medical Form 
 

 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians,  

 

 

To make our meetings a safe and healthy place for all, we are asking all parents to please fill out 

the below form and return it to the Church Office along with the registration form. The purpose 

of this is to make sure we have all the proper documentation in case an emergency was to occur. 

We would like to ensure that proper care is received from our teachers and medical personnel.  

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out to the Church Office.  

 

God Bless,  

 

Fr. Rabih Aoun 

 

 

 

Child’s Name: ______________________________________________________ 

 

Date of birth: _____________________________________________________ 

 

Medical conditions: _________________________________________________ 

 

Medical Allergies: _______________________________________________ 

 

Is an Inhaler/EpiPen required for your child’s medical allergies? Yes ________ No _________ 

(if it is please provide it along with the doctor’s prescription) 

 

If there are any other concerns you wish to discuss with your child’s teacher, please mention 

them here.  

______________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Peter Maroon, Jr.   954-522-3939 

 
Knights of Columbus 

Fort Lauderdale Council #3080 
 

 

ONE PRICE CLEANERS 
Professional Alternation & 

 Dry Cleaning 
4830 N. Federal Hwy 

Fort Lauderdale 
(954) 314–7902 

M–F 9–5      Sat 9–2 

 

$5.10 / Dry Clean item 
$2.95 / Laundry Shirt 

Owned by Solange Khater 
 

 

WILLIAM D. BEAMER, CHARTERED 
a Florida Professional Association 

P.O. Box 7071 
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33338-7071 

 

William D. Beamer, Attorney at Law  

Office (954) 561-7700 
Cell (954) 557-7700 
Fax (954) 713-0730 

Family, Criminal, Probate, Litigation 
Real Property, Personal Injury 
Bankruptcy, Corporate 

omnilexlegal@comcast.net 

CONSULTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT ONLY 

 

Children of 
LEBANON 

 
Thank you for your support in 
"Saving Children's Lives Through Education" 
childrenoflebanon.org  
 

Mark the first Sunday of March for our Picnic 
 

 

Sassifeet Podiatry 
2100 East Sample Rd, Suite 203 

Lighthouse Point, FL 33064 
 

954.812.3683 
Dr.Sassifeet@gmail.com 

www.sassifeetpodiatry.com  

Dr. Michael David Sassine, D.P.M 
Board Certified, ABPM 

“Sassifeet are happy feet! 
Take care of your feet and your feet will take care of you!” 

 

 

 

 

mailto:omnilexlegal@comcast.net
https://childrenoflebanon.org/
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjZouXyp83eAhVmplkKHaDVCngQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://suitsandskirtscleaners.com/project/dry-cleaning/&psig=AOvVaw0Q3fG_TaWy2b58LbhYhqRM&ust=1542058394795775


 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Enjoy our authentic Lebanese cuisine and hospitality… 
exotic spices and grilled meats 

in an intimate atmosphere 
perfect to relax and enjoy your meal 

   

 

www.shishkagrill.com 
 

(954) 943-2999 
 

1901 N Federal Hwy 
# 109 

Pompano Beach 
FL 33062 

 

 
 

 (Closed Mondays) 

 

 

http://www.shishkagrill.com/
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